
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Welcome back to a new school term – we have lots of exciting events planned – please ensure you read the 

weekly bulletin each week so you know exactly what is happening and when.  Termly curriculum overviews 

for each year group will be shared next Friday. 
 

COVID Update 

We are pleased to see a huge reduction in Covid cases at school since we have returned to school. The 

guidance for schools was updated on 29th March and from 1st April is as follows: 
 

 Adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature or feel 

unwell, should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well enough 

to resume normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature 

 Children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and 

avoid contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no 

longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend 

 Adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with 

other people for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people 

aged 18 and under, the advice will be 3 days (there is no need to test to return to work/school) 
 

As a school: 
 

 We will now not be wearing masks (unless staff feel very strongly and wish to wear one). 

 Handwashing and good hygiene will continue. 

 Staff will no longer carry out twice weekly asymptomatic testing or contact testing  

 We will phone parents to collect children if they have a temperature or are too poorly to be at 

school (as we would have pre COVID). 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Colby Nash  Freddie Binns  Robin Simmons 

Year 1 Leighton Morley Lily Rigby  Freddie Fleming   

Year 2 Grace Chapman Hannah Hayes Gracie-May Scotney   

Year 3 Sophia Tyrs  Harris Cootes  Hannah Gordon-Stables  

Year 4 Rebecca Saunders Joel Omitiran  Finn Walker 

Year 5 Elliott Eveleigh Amelia Hewerdine Conor Longmuir Isaiah Krzoska 

Year 6 Amber Fairs  Koby Green  Akintomiwa Akinola 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 28th March.   
 

Gold Trophy Miss Lake’s Class (100%) 

Silver Trophy  Mr Collingwood’s Class (97.41%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Pardoe’s Class (98.33%) 

Mrs Church’s Class (97.52%) 
 

Indoor PE – School Uniform 

A courtesy reminder that children should wear their uniform and bring their PE kit to school on the days 

they have indoor PE – please see below a reminder of when your child has indoor PE.  Please do not send 

your child to school in their PE kit on these days – thank you.  Children will still come to school in PE kit on 

their outdoor PE day. 

 

Year Group Indoor PE Days 

EYFS n/a   

Year 1 1H – Tuesday 

1C – Wednesday 

1W - Thursday 

Year 2 Monday for all classes 

Year 3 Wednesday for all classes 

Year 4 n/a – swimming instead of indoor PE 

Year 5 5L & 5M – Tuesday 

5D - Thursday 

Year 6 6C – Thursday 

6A & 6S - Friday 

 

Open Mornings  

As previously listed in our calendar dates, parents are invited into school next week for Open Mornings 

between 9:00am and 10:00am: 
 

 Tuesday 26th April – Reception/Year 1/Year 2 

 Wednesday 27th April – Year 3 to Year 6 
 

Parents will be able to ‘drop in’ to their child’s class and work alongside them to see what they are learning 

and how their learning is done.  This is the first time we have been able to invite parents into school on a 

wider scale for some time and we look forward to seeing you.   
 

Please enter school via the school office – we will not be able to allow entry before 9:00am as 8:45-

9:00am is registration.   
 

Change of Contact Details 

If you have moved house or changed your telephone contact details recently, please remember to inform 

the school office.  You can do this either by e-mailing enquiries@bournewestfield.lincs.sch.uk.  

Alternatively, you can e-mail your child’s year group e-mail address.   
 

Reminder - Year 2 - Re-scheduled assemblies – Y2P / Y2H 

A reminder that Year 2 assemblies have been re-arranged as per the information below.  We would ask 

that a maximum of 2 people attend per child. The assemblies will be approximately 20 minutes and are an 

opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year.  For all assemblies, we would 

ask that parents enter the school via the middle infant door only – at the front of the school – the door 

will be opened at 2:20pm each day. Assemblies will be held as follows: 
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Y2P will hold their assembly at 2:30pm on Monday 25th April.   
 

Y2H will hold their assembly at 2.30pm on Tuesday 26th April.   
 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you for these special events 
 

Oracy Challenge  

It was the Queen’s 96th birthday yesterday. Think about what you would ask her if you were to be invited 

to her party. Think of all of the events in history that she has lived through; think about her role and 

think about her family. How you would speak to her? Would this be formal or informal? For fun, you could 

role play with a friend or family member and answer the questions as the Queen.  
 

Understanding Your Child - Are you free on a Wednesday evening? 

Do you find your child’s behaviour puzzling or frustrating on occasions?  Angela Pinchin and Jacqueline 

Clark are planning another course titled ‘Understanding Your Child.’  We are sure all parents may benefit 

from this reflective course that covers relationships, managing emotions, reducing conflict, sleep, eating, 

anxiety, anger tantrums – and of course, boundary battles! 
 

It is a relaxed and accepting group, suitable for anyone involved with children aged 0 – 18 and everyone is 

welcome.  It will run on a Wednesday evening 6.00 – 8.00 p.m. for 9 weeks, commencing 27th April 

2022.  The cost is £3 per week to cover expenses.  Please let us know if you are interested as there will 

be limited spaces or e-mail angela.pinchin@bournewestfield.lincs.sch.uk.  Parents who have attended past 

courses thoroughly recommend it! 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

FOW committee are meeting on Tues 26 April to finalise our plans for this terms events - if you’d like to 

get involved with FOW and attend the meeting please get in touch. You can drop us an email 

- friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com or contact us via Facebook Messenger. 

We’d love to hear about any great fundraising ideas anyone has and from anyone who can volunteer some 

time to help with running events.  

More FOW event news coming next week….  
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mr Balaban, Mrs Dadge and Mrs Parry who were the winners of the school lottery in 

the last few weeks. The winnings increase as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket 

per week and have a chance of winning the weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, 

search for Bourne Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.  
 

Atkinson’s Announcements 
 

Nuts 

A courtesy reminder that we are a NUT FREE SCHOOL.  Please do not send your child to school with nuts 

or any products that contain nuts – thank you. 

 

Parking 

We have seen an increase in parents parking on the yellow zig-zag lines and in the entrance road to the 

school.  We know this increase has been reported to the parking services in Lincoln which will result in 

more regular visits by the parking wardens – please park sensibly.  If dropping off children from the car, 

please do not do this at our car park in/out barriers - thank you. 
 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher  
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Calendar of Events 2021-22 (Terms 5&6) 
  

  

April 

Wednesday 20th First Day of Term 5 

Saturday 23rd St George’s Day 

Tuesday 26th Open Morning for Parents – Current Reception/Year 1/Year 2 (9-10am) 

Wednesday 27th Open Morning for Parents – Current Year 3 to Year 6 (9-10am) 

Wednesday 27th Young Voices 

May 

Month of May KS1 SATs (Year 2)  will be staggered during the month of May 

Monday 2nd May Day Bank Holiday 

Wednesday 4th Year 3 Parent Assembly 2:30pm 

Wednesday 4th Year 6 Sex Education Meeting for Parents (6:00pm) 

Thursday 5th World Maths Day  

w/c Monday 9th SATs week for Year 6 – these are statutory assessments and all Year 6 

pupils must attend school to access the tests 

Monday 16th Year 6 – Magistrates in the Community Workshop 

Tuesday 17th Bourne Grammar School 11+ Meeting at Bourne Westfield for Y5 Parents  

Thursday 19th SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Friday 27th Last Day of Term 5 
  

June 

Monday 6th First Day of Term 6 

w/c Monday 6th Year 1 Phonics Screening - these are statutory assessments and all Year 1 

pupils must attend school to access the tests 

w/c Monday 6th Year 4 Times Table Check will be staggered across a 3 week period 

Saturday 11th Year 6 Production Rehearsal (9:00am-1:00pm) 

Tuesday 14th Reception Sports Day (pm) 

Wednesday 15th Year 5/6 Cricket Tournament (Deepings School) 

Thursday 16th Year 6 Sports Day (am) 

Thursday 16th Year 2 Sports Day (pm) 

Monday 20th Year 4 Sports Day (am) 

Tuesday 21st Year 3 Sports Day (am) 

Wednesday 22nd Year 1 Sports Day (pm) 

Wednesday 22nd Classes for September 2022 sent home 

Thursday 23rd Year 5 Sports Day (am) 

Friday 24th Y5/6 Boys Football Tournament (Keystone Academy Cup) – Tower Road 

Academy 

Wednesday 29th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

Thursday 30th SEND Coffee Morning (9-10am) 

Thursday 30th Year 6 School Production – 6:30pm 

July 

Friday 1st Y5/6 Girls Football Tournament (Keystone Academy Cup) – Tower Road 

Academy 

w/c Monday 4th Year 6 Residential Trip to Aylmerton 

Monday 4th Curriculum Evening 

5:00-5:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 1  

6:00-6:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 2  

Tuesday 5th Year 5 Rounders Tournament – Bourne Academy 

Tuesday 5th Curriculum Evening 

5:00-5:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 3  

6:00-6:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 4 

w/c Monday 11th Arts Week 

Tuesday 12th Curriculum Evening 

5:00-5:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 5  

6:00-6:45pm for parents of children moving up to Year 6 

Wednesday 13th Year 5 Theatre Trip to London 

Thursday 14th Year 6 Presentation Evening 



Monday 18th Reports sent out 

Wednesday 20th Optional Parents Meeting 

Friday 22nd Last Day of Term 6 

 

 


